NORTH LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

July 21, 2025

The regular meeting of the North Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on July 21, 2025 by Chairman William Buckfelder in the Township Municipal Building. Others attending were Supervisors James Hartman and Michael Salvo, Solicitor Andrew Morrow, Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup, Chief Kevin Snyder, and Secretary/Treasurer Lisa Daubert. Five (5) visitors were present.

Chairman Buckfelder called for questions or comments from the public on the agenda items for this meeting. None were received.

Minutes from the previous meeting, June 16, 2025 were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor.

The Treasurer's Report for period ending June 30, 2025 was accepted as presented on motion by Salvo, seconded by Hartman. All in favor.

The Police Report for June 2025 was accepted as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor. Chief Kevin Snyder noted the Police Reports have been placed on the Township's website and a copy was placed in the Police Department's lobby for public viewing. A question arose in regards to the meaning of "Propulsion of Missiles" mentioned in the report. Chief Snyder stated the offense was the throwing of rocks at moving vehicles.

Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup reported the Planning Commission did not meet on July 21, 2025. No business was necessary.

Invoices were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor.

The Supervisors reviewed the bids for the 2025-2026 Road Salt – Sodium Chloride Contract. As recommended by Assistant Manager Troup, a motion was made by Salvo, seconded by Hartman to accept the bid received from Eastern Salt Company, Inc. for a bid price of \$89.00/Ton. All in favor.

Deborah Buckfelder, Township Representative – Palmyra Public Library Board noted over 300 children enrolled in the Summer Learning Program. It was also mentioned the Little Explorers Program received funds from the United Way.

A letter requesting to close the northwest end of Pembrooke Lane for a block party on Sunday, August 31, 2025 was received. On motion by Salvo, seconded by Hartman, the Supervisors approved the closing of the northwest end of Pembrooke Lane from 2:00 p.m. to sunset on Sunday, August 31, 2025. All in favor.

Sue Meyer, resident of Park Drive, inquired as to what can be done to correct parking issues on Park Drive during baseball tournaments. She noted the attendees are blocking driveways and mailboxes including the disposal of waste on the homeowner's grass. Chief Snyder stated the Police Department is able to cite the vehicle's owner for blocking the driveways, but not the mailboxes. He noted the residents should not approach the owner of the vehicle, but should call 911 to report the blockage.

Meg Grasso, resident of Old Forge Road, asked if the Tournament Director of the baseball tournaments could be notified about placing signs at the fields directing the attendees to the school parking lot. Mrs. Grasso also questioned the abundance of 18 wheelers on North Forge Road in recent weeks. Chief Snyder noted the bridge was closed on Spring Creek Road and the traffic has needed to find a different route.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m.

Secretary